BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR AUGUST 5, 2010
President Ross Saunders called the meeting to order at 7:10.  Attending trustees were: Phil DeLeo, Peg Stecky, Jim Schwarz, Michael Frederick-Martinez, Vicki Karuzas, Darren Butler and Jack Yarbrough.  

Guests: Keely Saunders, and Bob Scobie.

Approval of Agenda – Ross called for approval of the agenda.  Darren made a motion to approve the agenda as presented, and Michael seconded the motion.  The agenda was approved unanimously. 

Approval of Minutes – Ross reviewed the minutes of both the June 3rd and July 8th minutes and then called for approval of both with one motion.  Michael made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, and Darren seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously. 

Approval of Treasurer’s Report – With the absence of Treasurer Bill Strader, Ross reviewed the treasurer’s report, noting our current ending fund balance of $35,611.10.  Ross called for approval of the treasurer’s report.  Phil made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report as submitted, and Darren seconded the motion.  The treasurer’s report was approved unanimously. 

OLD BUSINESS

Parking restriping – Due to poor weather, no action had been taken at the time of this meeting.  Darren assured the board he will paint out the white stripes on August 7th.  Phil is working on stencils.

Security  – ACTION ITEM – Vicki will insure the security guard has the code to the box holding the park keys.

Tennis court – ACTION ITEM – Darren was asked by a resident if they could restripe the basketball court area of the tennis court after the court was cleaned.
Amber alert – A bid from Darrin Keaton of an expense of between $350 and $800 to add contacts and alert features to our website has the board questioning the cost effectiveness of such a program.  – ACTION ITEM – Jack will inquire with other communities with a similar notification program to find out how their program is working.  Ross and Keely will contact the local police to find out how we can get alerts from the police in a timely manner.

Picnic tables – Jack has replaced broken boards, and Darren will stain them when better weather arrives.

Security lighting – ACTION ITEM – Jack is working on a source for a utility pole for the center of the park.  ACTION ITEM – Peg agreed to reset the park lights timer. 

Restroom lights and locks – ACTION ITEM – Jack is still seeking solutions to make the locks more user-friendly.  He is in the process of getting quotes for new tumblers.   ACTION ITEM – Ross will purchase motion-sensor light switches for both men’s and women’s restrooms at about $30 each. 

Unauthorized vehicle parking – Recently board members discovered that Atlas Towing does not work weekends, and decided to switch our official towing service Cascade Towing.  Ross and Jim volunteered to be designated signers for towing authority.  ACTION ITEM – Ross   will post a notice at the park, and then begin leaving warning flyers on unauthorized cars.   

NEW BUSINESS

New volleyball net – At last month’s meeting Ross reported that a couple from the island, Scott and Jenny, have asked if it is okay to buy and install a new volleyball net.  The board agreed to accept this donation.  However, at this time, there has been now further contact with Scott or Jenny, so Ross volunteered to purchase a new one.  The board still needs to decide on replacements for toys in the kiddy area.  ACTION ITEM – Ross volunteered to remove the broken backhoe toy. 

Park Bulletin Board – Ross noted that the park bulletin board still has a broken plastic front panel.  ACTION ITEM – Ross offered to replace all of the panels with a more durable material. 

Swimming area ropes – The board discussed the need to prevent boats from motoring into the area where people, especially kids) are swimming.  The board agreed to install anchors and ropes as soon as the water is down.

Broken boat launch gate – Peg reported that someone has again damaged the boat launch gate.  She asked her neighbor Jim Thompson about whether he could repair it with a bit of welding and he said he could.  

Peg asked the board to approve a $100 expenditure for welding repairs.  The board approved unanimously. 

Recent complaints about noise in the park between the hours of 10:30 p.m. and 2:00 a.m. lead to a discussion of park rules and how to enforce them. ACTION ITEM – Ross will send a letter of warning to the offending household and their landlord, reaffirming the park rules and consequences of violating them.

Milfoil Update – Darren reported that Cascade Water Alliance should be starting to treat for milfoil in the middle of August.
Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 8:40.  The next board meeting will be on 09/09/10.

See our meeting minutes at InletIslandPark.com 

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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